October 23, 1986
23, 1986

Rabbi Jeffrey Woolf
Riverdale Jewish Center
3700 Independence Avenue
Riverdale, NY 104563

Dear Jeffrey: :;)

As I told you after your admirable presentation at the Riverdale
Jewish Center during Sukkot, I was very much impressed with your
sheur on the problem of tefillin on Hol Ha-moed. It was a model
of lucidity and organization. You displayed a superb combination
of halakhic analysis per se and the perspective of an historian.

You mentioned that you did not have your own copy of the Zohar.
Please permit me to offer you a set as a gift. The three
enclosed volumes are a gpare set of Zohar from our library, which
I acquired from them, and offer you as my gift along with very
best wishes for success in everything you do.

With warm regards to your wife and family,

Cordially yours,

NORMAN LAMM
Pregident
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